
   

 

Dear Church Members, 

 

The month of June is a month of transition for so many and their families. 

Two major events are always occurring in the lives of our people. Graduation 

and weddings are events, every year during this time that traditionally occur. 

 

What a great achievement to graduate from high school or from college. It is 

a great accomplishment by the student and the family members. Some-

times it is hard to determine just who is more excited the graduate or the 

parents. We rejoice with you in affirming this watershed moment in your life. 

 

June weddings are still the most desired time to be married by many in the 

United States. To announce the time and place of the wedding and all the 

planning necessary to make it happen is enormous. The time and money 

involved can be overwhelming. I was told recently that one bride and groom 

spent over one-hundred thousand dollars on their wedding, excluding the 

honeymoon.  It is a great occasion to celebrate the love that has brought a 

couple together to pledge their lives to one another. 

 

With graduation and weddings it is a festive time to come together and to 

find ways to affirm and bless these special times in our lives. However, can I 

tell you what I sense and am feeling? That as wonderful and great as these 

two things are, often the most important ingredient missing from the cele-

bration is God.  It is so easy to be focused on the details and pageantry, that 

God not only takes a backseat to the event but has no place at the table at 

all. 

 

I mentioned several weeks ago doing a wedding at the coast of North Caroli-

na. After the ceremony was over an individual that I had never met came up 

to me and thanked me for my words and that it was a Christian marriage. I 

was taken back by his comments because that is the only kind of marriage 

ceremony that Iõm performing.  He went on to explain to me that he had 

been to a number of services where there was nothing Christian about the 

service or that God was never mentioned. 

 

Often in the world we live we forget that God is the author and finisher of our 

faith. That all we are able to achieve or accomplish is a gift from God.  He 

equips, blesses, and is the source of all things.  It is great when we celebrate 

these glorious times in our lives and when we take the gifts of God and actu-

ate them for something good.  Every good and perfect gift comes from God. 

Acknowledge His presence in all of our activities and know that without Him 

we are empty shells.    

 

So celebrate these wonderful times of your life whatever it may be during 

the month of June but make sure God stands at the center of the celebra-

tion. 

 

In His Love, 
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Stay in touch with the RBC Youth Ministries  
Chris Wilson  

Minister of Children & Youth̚Email: cwilson@rolesvillebaptist.org 

Trae Bremer  

Ministry Associate for Children & Youth ̚ Email: youth@rolesvillebaptist.org 

Youth Website:  www.rolesvillebaptistyouth.org 

Vacation Bible School  

June 17 -21  

5:30 - 8:00 pm
Ages 3 years old thru 8th grade 

If you are interested in volunteering at VBS,  
email Christy Warrick at chwarrick@nc.rr.com or 

call 919-971-9065.  
 

REGISTER EARLY FOR VACATION BIBLE 
SCHOOL TO GET YOUR T-SHIRT BEFORE 

VBS STARTS!! 
 
 Volunteer Signup  

Register a Student  

Senior Adult Luncheon 

Saturday, June 9 

11:30 am  

Hotdogs/Hamburgers & the fixings  

Contact the church office  

by Wednesday, June 5 to signup. 

 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdX8iePl2gdLNUx0ajMpoJ_dw1trINE9Bch6Vlo8hq50YMZxA/viewform?entry.444909452&entry.1614246335&entry.1442520688&entry.1679134522&entry.521371612=NC&entry.1626176295
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdyKmACxAvkh0feFHJacCZaTgnTV62OvI-DssdQu0uOQWqe6w/viewform?entry.1268472081&entry.122560884&entry.1621755796&entry.1416494701&entry.917103656&entry.919467229&entry.1227536875=NC&entry.759107516&entry.1823465214&entr
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2018 Financials 

Information 

Contributions/Disbursements 
 

General  

Apr, 2018        Jan-Apr, 2018 

$  52,917.55 $ 176,780.86 Receipts 

$  42,933.42 $ 175,948.40 Disbursements 
 

Building Fund  

Apr, 2018        Jan-Apr, 2018 

$  12,727.00 $   37,211.50 Receipts 

$  — 0 —  $   58,012.50 Disbursements 
 

Other April Receipts 

Backpack Buddies: $270.00 
Global Missions: $150.00 

Tri-Area Ministry:  

Canned Vegetables 
Macaroni & Cheese 

 
Hours of Operation 
Monday and Wednesday 
9:00 am—12:30 pm 

Memorials Given 

John Bradsher 

John Champion 

Ralph Langley 

Mr. & Mrs. Grover Robbins 

Matthew Speight 

Clarence & Lucy Watkins 

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph D. Watkins 

Owen & Mary Grace Watkins ChurchNet  

919-569-0020 

Hours of Operation: 
Tuesday 9:00-11:30 am 
Thursday 12:30-3:00 pm 

Sanctuary Altar Flowers 
Contact Jane Fowler 919-556-5911  

to reserve a date 
June 3 ñ OPEN 
June 10 ñ OPEN 
June 17 ñ OPEN 
June 24 ñ OPEN 

 
 

Deacon of the Week 

May 28ñJun 3 ñ> Robert W. Jones 
Jun 4ñJun 10 ñ> Becky Keith 
Jun 11-Jun 17 ñ> Tim Lyon 

Jun 18ñJun 24 ñ> Ronald Shearon 
Jun 25ñJuly 1 ñ> Preston Averette 

 
 
 
 

10:30 Worship Service 
Ushers 

Team Leaders: Stacy Pearce 
Graham Pearce 
Cameron Currin 
James Reeves 
Danica McDaniel 
Linda Barham 
Jay Thompson 

 
 

Morning Glory 
Greeters/Ushers 

Sonja Ice 
Tracy Goss 
Tommy Joyner 

 
 
 

Sunday School Greeters 
(2) Education Bldg by Kitchen 
(3) Education Bldg by Nursery 

(4) Sanctuary 

(2)  Carolyn Watkins 
(3)  Jennie Griggs 
(4)  Barbara Blaisdell 

 
 

Nursery Workers 
10:30 Worship Service 
Jake & Rhonda Alderman 

919-556-4436 
 
 

New Members 
Ed Hurley 

6713 Fowler Road 
Zebulon, NC 27597 

Givers of Time & Talents 

N.E.W. Backpack  
Buddies Needs 

Individual Microwave Mac & Cheese 

Peanut Butter/15 oz or larger 

We Express Sympathies  
To the Family of: 

Gretchen Burdett 
(Tim Blaisdellôs daughter) 

 
Francis Russell 

(Janine Andreasenôs father) 
 

John Brasher 

Thank You Notes...  

Dear Rolesville Baptist Church, 
Thank you for your generous $3,415.25 donation to 
North East Wake Backpack Buddies.  With these funds, we 
can help to ensure that no child goes hungry over the 
weekend.  Again, thank you for your continued support. 
Sincerely, Members of the NEW Backpack Buddies Board 
 

Many, many thanks to the RBC Operation-In-As-Much 
Team that mowed our yard and pruned our Azaleas, espe-
cially the Barret Parker men and Allen Weathington.  
Thanks to RBC for the calls, cards, and other loving acts 
of kindness, especially your prayers during my chemother-
apy; Leukeran (the cancer drug) was getting the upper 
hand in the Cooke-Leukeran battle, so my Oncologist has 
slowed down the rate.  Chemotherapy is now scheduled 
to end Aug. 7th instead of July 10th.  Maylon Cooke 
 

Dear Church Family, 
Tommy and I want to express our heart felt thank you for 
your support during my uncles' lengthy illness and pass-
ing.  The prayers, cards, phone calls, and texts were very 
much appreciated. Our family felt the love and support 
during this time. We are blest  to be a part of such a car-
ing church.  Blessings and Love, Wanda and Tommy 
McGhee;  The Family Of Johnny Stancil 
 

A special thank you to Chris Wiggins - Signs and More - 
for the awesome banner of our new Youth Covenant 
which is hanging in the youth room.  Thanks! 
RBC Youth 

To My RBC Family, 
I wish to extend my deepest heartfelt gratitude to all of 
my RBC Family for your overwhelming response of love, 
support, and lifted prayers as we grieve the loss of my 
daughter, Gretchen.  Your presence via calls and cards 
has been a tremendous assist in facing this event, and 
asking our Lord for His guidance during this time.  The 
many of you who have reached out have been a great 
support structure for us.  We remain steadfast in belief 
that He has a plan, and has placed her into that plan for 
the greater good.  Our faith will remain strong, and we 
know we will see the other side of this storm with you by 
our side. Again, many, many Thank Yous.  Tim Blaisdell 
 

Dear Rolesville Baptist Church, 
Words cannot express the gratefulness and thanksgiving 
that Brian & I feel towards Rolesville Baptist Church for 
the many nice things you have done for our parents, Dot 
& Gerald Matthews.  From bringing meals on Wednesday 
nights and garden vegetables to the numerous cards sent 
and most recently the service work done on their lawn & 
property.  Wow!  You are definitely a åGo and Doæ church.  
Living near Hickory, NC makes getting some of these 
things done difficult.  I know the yard crew was exhausted 
when they left.  We are so appreciative.  Again, thank you 
for helping mom and dad in their old age.  We will never 
forget your thoughtfulness & hard work! 
Sincerely In Christ, Aleta Hoyle & Brian Matthews 
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June  

Weekly Schedule  

June  

Calendar of Events  

Connect with RBC ANYWHERE  

We have added a Member Login to the 

church website to provide access to mem-

ber contact information, online giving, and 

registration for events.  Setup your Mem-

ber account today.  In addition, you can 

download the Church Life App on your 

mobile device for quick access to our 

church database!   

Go to the church website and click 

ôLinksõ for more details. 

Download ChurchLife App 

from App Store or Google. 

Use your Member Login.  

Setup your Mem-

ber Login Today!   



 5 

 

As we enter into the summer months, many of us look for-
ward to times for vacations, family gatherings, and breaks 
from the routines in our lives. We all need breaks and op-
portunities for rest, recreation, and reflection. These times 
are helpful in allowing us to re-charge and give us an oppor-
tunity to prepare for the next season in our lives. In church 
life, the same is true.  
 
These summer months are a time for rest and planning as 
we have taken a break from our regular program of activi-
ties for music and missions. While the regular rehearsal and 
meeting schedule is lessened, there remains much going on 
behind the scenes as plans are being made for the upcom-
ing fall season.  
 
In the Christian calendar, the season after the Easter cycle 
began this past Sunday with Trinity Sunday. This season is 
the second period of Ordinary Time and it runs until Ad-
vent. The first period of Ordinary Time is the time between 
the Epiphany and Ash Wednesday, the beginning of the Len-
ten season. In the second period of Ordinary Time, the life 
of the church and the reality and awareness of God is em-
phasized. It is, in a sense, a break from the heavier days in 
the life of the church but it is not a complete separation 
from our worship and missiological responsibilities.  
 
This same concept is true for us. I have observed that many 
times what is intended as a break actually becomes a new 
pattern instead. There are many good, logical, pragmatic, 
and theological reasons why the church chooses and main-
tains its schedule of worship and activities. If we allow a 
one or two week break to become weeks and months of 
separation from our church family, we all suffer loss. I en-
courage you to take your breaks and get right back to your 
church family as we have much work to do in proclaiming 
Godõs love to our world.  
 
It is a pleasure to welcome Chris and Sarah Wilson to 
Rolesville Baptist! I am excited to have Chris join our staff 
and look forward to working with him. I know you join me 
in welcoming the Wilsons; please continue to pray for them 
as they get settled and as Chris begins his work here.  
 

Blessings, 

Homebound/Shut - in List  

Please Note:  The purpose of this list is to give our church an oppor-
tunity to minister in a special way to those who are part of the church 

family, especially during this season of their life.  If a member would 
like to be included on this list, either temporarily or permanently, 

please contact the church office.   

Summer  

Storytime  
 

Children Ages 3 ñ8 

 

Join us for story and crafts.  

We ask that an adult attend with each child to 

help with the craft.  

Bob & Margie Atteridg Lula McGhee 

603 Long Melford Dr. PO Box 61 

Rolesville, NC 27571 Rolesville, NC 27571 

  

Edna Barham Frances O'Brien 

Elmcroft of Northridge (Rm #101) Franklin Manor 

600 Newton Road 100 Sunset Drive 

Raleigh, NC 27605 Youngsville, NC 27596 

  

Mary Barham Doris Parker 

Carillon Assisted Living 1573 Skeet Club Road 

3218 Heritage Trade Drive Apt. 343 

Wake Forest, NC 27587 High Point, NC 27265 

  

Margaret Brantley Herman Pearce, Jr 

Hillside Nursing Center Brookdale 

PO Box 1826 - Rm # 327 611 S. Brooks Street - Apt 105 

Wake Forest, NC 27588 Wake Forest, NC 27587 

  

Nola Daniel Mildred Perry 

The Lodge at Wake Forest 5712 Watkins Road 

1151 S. Main St., Apt 203 Wendell, NC 27591 

Wake Forest, NC 27587  

  

Kaye Davis Elsie Shearon 

3216 Quarry Road 12101 Louisburg Road 

Wake Forest, NC 27587 Wake Forest, NC 27587 

  

Willard Haley Lillie Terrell 

Franklin Manor 4533 Hwy NC 56 E. 

100 Sunset Drive Louisburg, NC 27549 

Youngsville, NC 27596  

  

Thelma Jones Billy Timberlake 

Hillside Nursing Center (Rm 224) Carillon Assisted Living 

PO Box 1826 3218 Heritage Trade Drive 

Wake Forest, NC 27588 Wake Forest, NC 27587 

  

Nancy Kelly Theresa Woodby 

PO Box 34 Hillside Nursing Center  

Rolesville, NC 27571 PO Box 1826 

 Wake Forest, NC 27588 

  

Gerald & Dot Matthews Vivian Young 

101 Teresa Drive 505 E. Young Street 

Rolesville, NC 27571 Rolesville, NC 27571 


